
•	 Work days and times may vary. Please visit  
ImprovingI17.com for up-to-date traffic information.

•	 Earthwork includes excavating and infilling within the  
steep terrain between the existing northbound and  
southbound lanes of I-17, and slight realignment of  
Bumble Bee Road west of I-17.

•	 Lane additions involve converting the 2 southbound lanes into  
brand-new flex lanes, and relocating the 2 dedicated southbound lanes  
to the west of their current path. 

•	 The Bumble Bee Road bridge must be replaced to accommodate additional lanes on I-17.
•	 Flaggers and signage will continue to guide traffic at the Bumble Bee Road traffic interchange. 

Additional traffic restrictions will be implemented as needed, and the communities of Bumble Bee, 
Cleator, and Crown King will be notified in advance.

•	 Emergency vehicle access will be maintained through the work zone.
•	 Work is underway and expected to continue through late 2024.
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The I-17 Bumble Bee Road  
traffic interchange will  
undergo major earthwork,  
lane additions, and a full  
bridge replacement in 2024.
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